----Original Message-----

From: Giulitta Sandford [mailto

Sent: 05 June 2018 06:55

To: NATIONALCASEWORK <NATIONALCASEWORK@dft.gov.uk>

Cc: rory.

Subject: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254 - Stopping up of Princes Parade

Dear Sir/Madam

I would like to register my objection to the Folkestone and Hythe District Council's proposal to stop up the road at Princes Parade in Hythe.

I believe that the proposed development at Princes Parade is unacceptable and creates significant harm, but if the development were to be granted planning permission there is no overriding need to move the road as the proposed buildings could be served from the existing road. It is therefore not necessary for it to be stopped up and realigned for this development to take place.

I believe that stopping up the road and moving it to run alongside the canal will

- reduce access to the beach and seafront for many people
- cause considerable environmental damage to the canal which is an ancient monument
- heavily impact on surrounding roads, both in terms of increased traffic and in increases in on street parking
- personally, I will be unable to take my elderly and disabled mother down to the beach in the car currently it gives her great pleasure to sit in the car enjoying the fabulous views along the coastline but if the road is stopped up, that will be unavailable to her.

Thank you for taking the time to read my comments.

Yours faithfully Giulitta Sandford

Sent from my iPad